May 28, 2019
RICHWOOD VILLAGE COUNCIL

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the regular meeting of the Richwood Village Council was called to order by
Mayor Scott Jerew, May 28, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.

Mayor Jerew swore in Von Beal as a new Council Member.

Jerew called for attendance, Council members present: George Showalter, Donald Ridgeway, Laurie Eliot-
Shea, Pat Morse, Von Beal and Reddy Brown. Police Chief Monte Asher, Fiscal Officer Timothy Goodwin, and

other residents were present.

George Showalter moved and Laurie Eliot seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes from
05/13/2019. The minutes were approved 5-0-1 with Von Beal abstaining.

Pat Morse moved and Reddy Brown seconded a motion to approve the warrants as presented. The motion
passed unanimously.

Mayor Jerew stated that Evan Jamison can not have a business in the building he bought without a restroom
facility. He asked if Council would be interested in a prorated water and sewer tap fee. There was a great deal
of discussion. Council did not feel it proper to do such a thing. Mayor Jerew stated that the shelter house for
the park is still in the works. He also noted that we are to be awarded a $23,478.00 Grant for an ADA

compliant boat dock.

The Administration Report was presented to Council.

Pat Morse moved and Reddy Brown seconded a motion to approve the Electricity Aggregation program. The
motion passed unanimously.

Laurie Eliot discussed lack of shelter for those who do not have proper shelter for severe weather. Alison
Boggs advised discussing the issue with the Village’s insurance carrier before sponsoring any site for shelter.

Pat Morse state that he would like to see the parking lot cleared out at the girls diamonds for parking.

Mayor Jerew stated that Jason Wills has been notified he needs to be working on Dudley Circle. Monte Asher
will reach out to Mr. Wills.

Laurie Eliot stated the the new tornado siren is up and running.
There was a brief discussion of replacing the K-9.

George Showatler moved and Donald Reddy Brown seconded a motion to adjourn and Council approved the
motion unanimously. Mayor Jerew adjourned the meeting at 7:55 PM.
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